Town of Stonington
Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public

Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities

August 17, 2009
A regular meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities was held on August 17, 2009 at the Stonington Police Station.

Present:  Charles Ballato, George Brennan, David Christina, and Stephen Singer.

Absent:  Tony Cassata.
(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes

George Brennan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.  He reviewed minutes from the meeting held on July 16, 2009. Charles Ballato made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Stephen Singer, and the motion carried unanimously.
(2)  Town Hall Study

George Brennan stated at the last meeting Committee members had an opportunity to review the proposals of the top six companies after the last three contractors were interviewed.  The Committee decided on a final score.  Stephen Singer made a motion to award the contract for the Stonington Town Hall Space Needs Analysis Study to Silver Petrucelli & Associates, seconded by Charles Ballato, and the motion carried unanimously.  The selection will be forwarded to the Board of Selectmen for approval to move forward with the study.

George Brennan stated the cost for this study is approximately $12,300 and the request should be for a total of $20,000 to be drawn from LOCIP funds to cover potential expansion of the study if necessary.  Stephen Singer made a motion to prepare a letter of recommendation to the Board of Selectman to enter into negotiations with Silver Petrucelli & Associates for the Stonington Town Hall Space Needs Analysis Study and authorize a $20,000 draw from LOCIP funds ($12,300 for the study and $7,700 in the event the scope of the project expands), seconded by Charles Ballato, and the motion carried unanimously.  George Brennan stated a staff person from the Town Hall should be designated to make appointments for Silver Petrucelli & Associates.  A discussion ensued regarding the process for the company to work with the Committee.  
(3)  Correspondence


None

(4)  Old Business


First Selectman Ed Haberek will bring the Committee’s Charter to the next meeting.  He also informed the Committee a letter was sent to the K-12 School Building Committee to determine the status of its work thus far on the elementary schools.
(5)  New Business

First Selectman Edward Haberek stated that the e-documentation process is going well.  At some point a person may be hired to oversee the project.  The large scanner to scan maps will be delivered next week.  

The Town of Stonington has received $78,000 for clean energy money.  A day-lighting project will be started in the schools.
(6)  Public Comment


None

 (7)  Adjournment

Charles Ballato made a motion to adjourn at 7:25 p.m., seconded by Stephen Singer, and the motion carried unanimously.

Submitted by,

___________________________                               ____________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                    George Brennan, Chairman
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